

Fall Show

Set-up Thursday
October 5th 10:00 -4:00
Patron's Night
October 6th 5:00 - 8:00 pm **Volunteers still needed**Call Jan Rosenburg
417-338-8705



Table Rock Art Guild
presents:
Our 2017
Annual Fall Festival
of the Arts
"Kaleidoscope Magic"
at the
Kimberling Area Library
in Kimberling City, MO

Experience the multifaceted talents of the artists of Table Rock Art Guild!

> Save the dates: October 7, 9-5 October 8, 9-4

For more information call: 417-739-5829

NEWSLETTER

PO Box 31, Kimberling City, MO 65686 417-739-5829

President's Message for September

I feel I am over the hump for the year and looking forward to retirement. I have learned so much along the way but am so looking forward to a new Board coming along.

I was glad to meet a visitor that says she is a fiber artist and I hope she joins. So many new members and visitors showed up at our Eclipse Party. We had fun hanging together outside and trying pinhole papers, a colander, cereal boxes and thanks to those who got out and got the real glasses we were able to see it better. Each meeting is special and it is fun to catch up and visit with one another.

Our Board Meeting went smoothly and so did our General Meeting. I hope to see some old faces, people from other areas and more new faces. Thank you for all your support. Have a blessed Day.

"The Bad News is - Time Flies
The Good News is - You're The Pilot"

(Michael Althsuler)

President Susan Sketers

Table Rock Art Guild Meeting Minutes - August 21, 2017

Meeting was opened at 12:00 pm by President Susan Sketers.

She began the meeting with announcements of shows we can enter in Hollister. She had printed out the information. She stressed doing the Fall Show.

She applauded Pat Hovis-French and Jan Rosenberg for taking the whole time at Silver Dollar City as no one stepped up.

She thanked Cindy Herren for the getting us the refreshments and Jan O'Neill (absent) for the wonderful table decorations.

She invited Helen Long to come up and tell us about our Scholarship recipient Holly Thompson and the letter she wrote about her 5 year plan with her business. We sent her \$500 to help get her supplies. Her letter was most gracious.

Helen then told us and awarded the winners of the Pandora's Box contest.

She then talked about the 3 nominees for next years Board. Still needed are Secretary and 2^{nd} Vice President.

Susan took over the meeting and announced that Al Fournier is in the hospital with a brain bleed. She also asked about other husbands. Dave Medley was there with Val.

She asked Jan Rosenberg (filling in for Membership Chair Sandy Fearn) how many were in attendance. Jan announced that only 22 had signed in but more were there. We had 2 new members and 4 visitors.

Jan then came up and talked about the Fall Show and needing more people to help. She explained about the envelopes they were handing out for tickets for a drawing for the artist that have their art in the drawing. Susan had her explain more about the Fall Show for the new members.

She talked about the Gallery and the Meet and Greets. Next is Linda Edge-Dunlap on September 1.

Someone mentioned they had seen an article in the local paper that Barbara Hirsh had had on her blog about Kindness.

Next was split the pot which Kate Rickard won.

Next was Artist of the Month with the theme Fiber. Helen Long won first, 3 way tie for second was Barb Blain, Pat Bell and Jan Rosenberg, 3rd place went to Susan Sketers.

Pat Hovis-French announced that the next meeting will have Susan from Bonnie Brooke and the Field Trip there would be September 27th. The cost would be \$5.

Susan thanked Jack O'Keefe for reaching out and putting an advertisement in the Elks Golf Tournament.

Karen Deeds explained the next month's Artist of the Month "Tree Dwellers" and that could be anything from insects to birds to animals.

Jan told us that the next workshop will be Nov. 15, 16 and 17 and it will be held at the library and given by Pat Hovis-French. It is about drawing with no straight lines and no rulers.

Susan didn't get anyone that would do the minutes as Karen Pugh had resigned so she did them herself but may not be in the right order.

Respectfully submitted, Susan Sketers

Pandora's Box Winners

- * First Place KAREN DEEDS (Puzzled)
- * Second Place HELEN LONG (E is for Elephant!)
- * Third Place DONNA GILLESPIE (Outside the Box)
- * Honorable Mention: Marjorie Peterson and

Patricia Hovis-French

Pictures available on the blog:

Click here: Pandora's winners.

Gallery's Happenings

We have had a nice month of sales this month. Remember to do your gift shopping the gallery. We have some new art in the gallery. If you have not been in lately please come in and check us out.

We have a few panels available at the Gallery. If you are interested in showing in the gallery please let Mike or me know. Now is a good time to show. We have lots of people coming into the gallery.

It is fun to set the gallery, when you are not busy you can work on your art. You get to meet lots of people. You get to talk about art. (It is also nice to be able to say you show in a gallery)

The basics are \$10.00 donation a month, set the gallery one day a month, and give the gallery 20% of your sales.

Training takes about an hour. It is not hard. Jan Rosenburg 417-338-8705

ART INSTRUCTIONS

Karen Deeds is offering an art class on Friday mornings from 9-12. Students may work in their medium of choice under Karen's experienced guidance. If you are interested in joining a fun and congenial group to broaden and enhance your creative pursuits, give Karen a call at 417-272-3757, or e-mail: karendeedsfineart@gmail.com

Janice Rosenburg is offering classes at the Senior Center in Kimberling City on the 1st and 3rd Thursdays of the month from 9:30 - 2:00. Release your creativity through drawing, painting and all mediums. Lunch is available at the Senior Center or you may bring your own. Please call Jan at **417-338-8705** or e-mail: jrpalette@aol.com.

Marjorie Peterson teaches classes on Wednesdays, from 10 am to 2 pm, at the Kimberling City Senior Center. \$10 per class. Students will be working in oil, acrylic, fluid acrylics as watercolor. Marjorie leads through demonstrations and says you will learn not to fear the brush and paint. For more information, contact Marjorie at **417-7394128** or marjp42@hotmail.com

September Program

The August was postponed until September. A representative from historical Bonniebrook Galery, Miuseum and Homestead is coming to speak about the artist, Rose O'Neill.

Bonniebrook is on the National Register of Historic Places. At BonnieBrook you can stroll the grounds, visit a faithful recreation of Rose O'Neill's Ozarks mansion, and a museum dedicated to the life and works of Rose O'Neill.

The Rose O'Neill Art Collection is housed in a newly renovated state-of-the-art gallery space. The collection contains nearly sixty original works of art, spanning Rose O'Neill's work as an illustrator, author, activist and an incredibly gifted fine artist and sculpture.



September 2 September 8 September 9 September 15 October 2 October 4 October 4 October 9 October 10 October 13 October 17 October 17 October 18 October 21 October 22 October 23 October 26 October 28

Shirley LaCore Arden Munson Nancy Frew Kate Rickard Barry Euren Pat Van Hooser Linda Edge-Dunlap Nils Bergh Jackie Stoner **Marty Schmitt** Sharon Clarke Iva Sharp Bonnie Herrmann Veronica Westurn Americus Powell **Donald Trickey Robert Staley**

Josie Roetto



2017

SHARING THE BEAM OF LIGHT & WARMTH

Each day has its own venue. God's creation is so varied and versatile, whether it be nature or people. Changes can happen rapidly and unexpectedly. Hot to cool, calm to stormy, wet to dry, sick to well, sad to happy. You get the point, I'm sure. Choosing to take advantage of each moment of the day is beneficial to yourself and others. So, take charge of "your daily venue" being creative in your unique way. Don't put off the opportunity to share and encourage others through your care, love, concern, and artistic versatility

Share your "beam"!!!

Sunshine List



Al Fournier (Nina's husband)
Larry Schmidt (Marty's husband)
Karen & Bob Deeds

Please keep the people in Texas in your thoughts and prayers.

<u>Please note:</u> (Use the contact information below to give updates, and new or corrected "Sunshine" matters so our Guild can stay informed. Thank you)

Smiles, LaVerne Hetzel

417-739-1721 lhmommemaw@gmail.com

Scholarship Thank You

Dear Mrs. Long,

First things first, Thank You to all the people who put together the Table Rock Art Guild Scholarship. This scholarship is a huge thing for Art and its history. I don't think I can stress how much this scholarship has helped me. I really sat down one day and came up with a 5 year plan. Without the push of the scholarship I wouldn't have sat down and figured out what I wanted my career would be. In the first year of my five year plan is to gather all the equipment needed to open my own graphics arts store. The next two years I plan on branding myself. This includes "LLCing" my business name. The last two years will be when I open the location. Year one so far is starting off with a successful run. ...

I am so excited and lucky to have this push to start my five year plan. I think this scholarship will help me in the future to help other aspiring young artists much like now the Table Rock Art Guild has done for me. Thank You, I cannot wait to hear back from from you!

> Sincerely, Holly Thompson



For information about the Camera Club, please contact Ian Rosenburg 417-338-8705.

Hollister Festivals

State of the Ozark Festival – September 16th http://stateoftheozarks.net/showcase/soto-fest-17/

Hollister Grape and Fall Festival – October 14th http://hollisterchamber.net/gf-history/.

<u>August Artist of the Month - Fiber Arts</u>

1st Place – Helen Long



Tied for second: Jan Rosenburg (silk dye), Barb Blain (pine needle ornament), and Pat Bell (wood carved and burned squirrel)









3rd place - Susan Sketers (mixed media on fabric

Card of the Month



This month's card is Val Medley's "The Garden Club Ladies." A whimsical card I am going to use as a get well card. Val also has a perfect card to send someone if their pet dies. Have you bought a card from the Gallery this year?

Kaleidoscope Magic

We Still Need Volunteers!

Floor Sales Volunteers Wrapping Volunteers Hospitality Volunteers Sales Desk Volunteers Greeter Volunteers Patron Table Volunteers see Nina Fournier Set up Volunteers Tear Down Volunteers

Ticket Sales Volunteers see Dave Carver see Sandy Fearn see Jon Thompson see Peggy Masterman see Veronica Westurn see Helen Long see Len Campa see Linda Edge-Dunlap

September's Meet and Greet







Linda Edge-Dunlap had a successful Meet and Greet on September 1st. Why not plan to attend a Meet and Greet in the future. The remaining 2017 Schedule: October 6-8 - the Fall Show, November 6th - TRAG Shooters Camera Club and December 3rd: Annual TRAG OPEN House.

Getting to Know Your Editor

Hi! My name is Barbara Hirsh and I am your newsletter editor since January 2017.

I have been married for 43 years to Joel, who was a retired Human Resource Director. We built our home in 2015 and moved permanently to Kimberling City in April of 2016. We go back to the Chicago area often to visit my 93 year old mom, my daughter, Becky, (a nurse at the University of Chicago Hospital), my son-in-law, Justin, (a school social worker), and two granddaughters.

I also have a daughter-in-law, Lauren, and two grandchildren that live in Naples, New York. Lauren owns a framing business. Unfortunately my son died from cancer at the age of 33, leaving his young children. He was a wonderful artist and potter. He was the one that sparked my interest in ceramics.

I am fortunate to have two studios in my home for my passions: pottery and sewing. My third passion is floral design. I did work as a florist and designed my own wedding flowers.

I retired in 2014 from Motorola where I worked 23 years as a Software Engineer. Prior to Motorola I worked for Rockwell International. My undergraduate degree is in Sociology and my master's degree is in Computer Science, not a common combination.

Part of my responsibilities at Motorola included improving the Software Development process. I started thinking the practices used in the improving the quality of software, why can't they be used to optimize your life? I wrote a small book, "Live Kinder." I started publishing my blog www.LiveKinder.com this year because I wanted to concentrate on the positive.

I designed a ceramic heart that I give to people that live with everyday kindness. I call the award, "The Caring Heart Award." Currently, I am accepting nominations, so if you know of someone that has a caring heart, please let me know. They don't have to be famous, just people

that live with kindness every day. I get great satisfaction in honoring kind people.

I am enjoying publishing the TRAG newsletter. Thank you all for welcoming me to the Guild and a special thank you to Carolyn for all her help in the transition stage. I love the opportunities TRAG offers as I hope to expand my Pottery in the coming year.

For Sale

Mat cutter for sale as a surplus sale for a donation for gallery. You can see it at Troy's Customer Frame Shop. Contact Helen Long 417-338-2726 or Troy 417-272-8613

Nice **display panels** for sale. Just in time for the fall sale! \$75. Call Linda Philipian at 417 337 0071



Table Rock Art Guild Meeting

September 18, 2017 at 12:00 First Christian Church, 5 Hilltop Drive, Kimberling City, MO

Reserve your space for the July Meeting

If you do NOT get called or emailed by one of our "calling tree" members, please contact **Gail Davis** at 417-334-8810 or email her at id4seasons@aol.com by noon the Friday prior to the meeting. Coffee, tea and ice will be furnished. Bring your lunch or contact Linda Edge-Dunlap at lindaedgedunlap@gmail.com to preorder your lunch. **Lunch begins at about 11:30**, followed by a business meeting and the program.

August Artist of the Month

Tree Dwellers

September Program:

Bonniebrook Representative

Next Workshop:

November 15/16 Pat Hovis-French "Drawing- No lines, No Rule!"

Meet and Greet - First Friday Event:

September 1st – Linda Edge-Dunlap **Field trip**:

BonnieBrook – Rose O'Neil Home and Museum – September 27th



PO Box 31 Kimberling City, MO 65686 417-739-5829

Visit us online:

www.tablerockartguild.com www.tablerockartgallery.com

Visit us on Facebook:

https://www.facebook.com/tablerockartgu ild/timeline/ Visit our Gallery located in the Kimberling City Shopping Center #11 Kimberling City, MO 65686

October Newsletter Deadline

Submission Deadline is September 25th

Anyone can submit to the newsletter articles or photos that would be of interest to other members.

Send to: Barbara Hirsh, 276 Wildflower, Kimberling City, MO 65686 Email: <u>bjhirsh@sbcglobal.net</u> Phone: 630-910-0912

Newsletter is distributed electronically monthly. If you prefer to have the newsletter mailed, the yearly fee is \$12 to cover the printing and mailing fees. Send yearly fees to TRAG, PO Box 31, Kimberling City, MO 64686